
We are now bringing bibles and study guides to the children after the program is over. The Kid’s Club opened the door 
for us to reach these children. Praise God for the ministry and for the wonderful team of teens from Michigan.”  Pastor 

Pete Kane 

 
“This trip really boosted me in my faith. There was this one conversation when I was handing out tracts by the board, 
and I turned around and saw a guy leaning up against a pillar. He was trying to figure out the riddle we had on the 

sketch board. I was really nervous to engage him. I 
thought,’I'm not going to talk to him. Someone else will 
see him and talk to him. He won't want to talk to me, I'm 
just a kid’…but I felt the Holy Spirit tell me I was the one 
who needed to talk to him. I obeyed, and ended up asking 
if he wanted help with the riddle. We ended up having an 
encouraging conversation about Jesus’ work 
on the cross. I was really surprised about two things 1. 
He really wanted to hear what I had to say. 
He was even leaning in to hear me better 2. I was having 
things come to mind I hadn’t ever thought of 
saying. I’m 15 and this was a grown man with a beard…
but after I followed the Holy Spirit's leading, God 
opened up his grace to me like I’ve never had before. 
That one conversation opened up the entire week 
for me. I shared at my church when I got home about the 
many gospel conversations I was able to be 
involved in. Praise the Lord!”  Lydia Harmon, daughter 

of our OAC missionaries 

 

A busy fall awaits. Pray without ceasing!

Dear Praying Partners, 

 

This summer has been a testimony to us concerning the blessing of being co-laborers with His church. Since you 

also pray and give to keep us going, rejoice with us over these testimonies. 

  

“I wanted to thank you again for your commitment to partnering with Winthrop Street Baptist Church in Taunton for 
another year of two 5-Day Clubs in our city. As a pastor, my goal is to find ways to encourage our congregation to be 
more actively involved with evangelism in the community. The two kids clubs that you organized in Taunton at 
Hopewell Park and the Paul Bunker Apartments were both excellent! More people from our church took an active role 
in the clubs this year than ever before. We had kids and families from our church involved in the club, church 
members come to help and connect with the community. We have had a family from the Paul Bunker Apartment Kids 
Club begin to attend WSBC for the last two Sundays.” Pastor Pete DeAngelis 
 
“On behalf of El Calvario Spanish Baptist Church, we want to thank you and the team of volunteers the LORD has 
blessed you with thru OAC. Thank you and them for making the time to come to Chelsea, MA.  It was a huge blessing 
to our own folks & our community, to have you come and assist us in reaching the unchurched.” 
 
“Our folks were encouraged by your compassion and great desire to just connect with others with the gospel, 
regardless of whatever language barrier that might have been perceived, the message got across and was understood, 
which helped & encouraged our people to keep seeking ways to communicate God's truth to others.  It was a blessing 
to our community as well because the message was shared clearly and understood to the degree that God blessed us 
with the opportunity to see a young man come to Christ (Jose Sarmiento, please help us in continued prayer for this 
young man and his family), and others that were impacted by the Gospel.  I share with you that we had 2 families visit 
us on Sunday immediately after our children’s evangelism club, and we are praying for repeated visits (by God’s 
Grace) this Sunday and others to come.” 
 
“Overall we are very grateful to your team, not only for the encouragement, but also for the fellowship and in 
knowing and hearing how God has worked in your own lives, reminding us that we are one body in Christ from all 
nations, all tribes, and all tongues to the praise of His Glory.”  Pastor Sam Cruz 
 
“OAC did an amazing Kid’s Club with Calvary Baptist Church (CBC) in Dedham MA. Eric Briscoe brought a big 
team from Michigan to reach children at the Veterans Road neighborhood.” 
 
“The children were waiting in anticipation even the first day knowing the team was coming. The Dedham Housing 
Authority was so thankful that CBC came to do the event in the neighborhood again.  The town loves CBC and OAC! 

Eric & Diane BriscoeEric & Diane Briscoe
Open Air  Campaigners  -  Boston

S E P T E M B E R  2 0 2 3

OAC/USA is trusting the Lord to use this ministry to impact 25 cities in America with the Gospel through open-air 

evangelism and other ministry by means of strategic establishment of branch ministries by the year 2025.

Phone:   (781)  413-4241      Ÿ       Email :  e r i c . b r i s c o e @ o a c i . o r g

I Corinthians 3:9a
P R A Y E R   

R E Q U E S T S  
  
 

Daily: The Holy Spirit's work on our family for either 

salvation or sanctification. 

Sunday: Spirit-filled worship. I have fall preaching 

assignments at Calvary Baptist Dedham, First Baptist 

Abington and Marsh Corner Community Church 

Methuen 

 

Monday: September 11 - 15 OAC staff conference, 

Maritime Conference Center, Baltimore MD. 

 

Tuesday: October 1 - 5 Evangelism training with 

students in Cincinnati at God's Bible College. OAC staff 

Brian Harmon and Mike Wilson also teaching. 

 

Wednesday: October 26 - November 6, Diane and I 

will be traveling to Copenhagen, Denmark to be with 

Levi, Christine, Avery and Levi. Some ministry will be 

done with OAC Denmark and director Torben 

Ostermark. 

 

Thursday: College ministry at UMass Amherst, Boston 

Univ., Northeastern Univ., Bridgewater State Univ. 

 

Friday: High School ministry at Quincy and West 

Roxbury "T" stations. 

Saturday:  Potential lunch hour Bible club at Bristol-

Plymouth Regional Technical High School.

"For we are God’s fellow workers...”

O n  t h e  w e b  a t :  o a c u s a . o r g

In God’s Grace, 

Eric & Diane Briscoe

Eric & Diane

OAC staff daughter Lydia Harmon preaching a kids message in a 

Dedham neighborhood with Calvary Baptist Church of Dedham.



July 4th outreach at Wessagusset Beach with South Shore 

Baptist Church.

Roxbury Crossing 

is a subway 

station across 

from the biggest 

Mosque in Boston. 

It is also the 

station used by 

three high schools 

and a community 

college. Pray for 

the salvation of 

souls at this place.
Team from Michigan helping with lessons 

related to the Bible story at Hopewell 

playground in Taunton with Winthrop St. 

Baptist Church.

Gifts are tax deductible when made out to OAC and sent to:   PO Box D   •    Nazareth • PA • 18064       (Online giving also available at oacgive.org)

OAC staff Erin Chervenak teaching a Bible lesson in Mission Hill 

neighborhood with Calvary Chapel in the City.

Kids Club at Lake St. Homes in Weymouth with a 

mission team from Michigan. Bicycle  

parking was free!

OAC staff daughter Chole McKinley teaching a Bible verse in Chelsea 

playground across the street from Calvary Baptist Church whom we  

were working with.

Old State House Boston. This family of four is from 

LA and both teen children and their mother were very 

curious, asking questions on how you could know 

personally the Lord's forgiveness. The father was 

also intently listening. Family consecration week in New Hampshire.

Kaitlyn D'Errico and Kyleigh Schlief both  

turned 13 this year and were well prepared  

for their consecration week scripture  

memorization and questioning!

OAC 

missionary 

Christine 

Domont from 

Michigan 

teaching a 

Bible lesson at 

Paul Bunker 

Homes in 

Taunton with 

Winthrop St. 

Baptist 

Church.

Volunteer Rick Mclellan teaching a Bible lesson in 

Wainwright playground with Second  

Church in Dorchester.

Giselle was early for an interview with AT&T. She listened to the Gospel 

and team member Stephanie, after seeing the impact it had on her, 

asked if she could pray for her. After hearing Stephanie pray she started 

crying and asked if she could hug us both.


